CSS GENERAL MEETING MINUTES
March 5, 2023
Officers present: Kieth Huff, Steve Prescott Tom Horton, Sherry Anderson, Debbie Ruby

Board Members present: Donna Stewart, Laura Schavone, Ann Meeuwenberg, Ed Norris, George
McMullen, Russ Hill

33 members present.

A quorum was declared by President, Kieth Huff.

Kieth led the members in the Pledge of Allegiance.
President, Kieth Huff, called the meeting to order at 7:06pm.

There were no guests for Donna to introduce, but she shared that some of our members and former
members are mentioned in the Blue Bars Magazine.

A motion was made to waive the reading of the minutes for last month’s meeting. It was a unanimous
vote to waive the reading.

Membership Secretary, Sherry Anderson, reported that we have 68 members. The Lady’s Breakfast
went well. 18 members attended.

Treasurer, Tom Horton, reported the bank balance. There was a motion made to add Kieth Huff as a
second signer on our CSS bank account. There was a unanimous vote to add Kieth to our account.

Vice President, Steve Prescott, talked about upcoming events. Saturday, March 23, 2024, is a field trip
to Kent Browning Auto Group Museum. He asked for everyone to mark which activities they prefer on
the list he provided.

Joe Orrico, NCCC Governor, was absent.

Care and Kindness, Jean Pence, introduced this month’s birthdays and anniversaries.

Will Grohmann, was absent. He is no longer our Charity Representative. He had prostrate surgery and
is on the mend. He will continue collecting pop-tops for The Ronald McDonald House. Sherry asked

Pam to be our representative for Patriots and Paws, which she accepted. We still need a representative
for Calicinto Ranch.



Webmaster, Douglas Mariani, was absent.

Debbie Ruby, Newsletter Editor, thanked everyone for pictures and articles. Check out the newsletter
on our website. Please email pictures to Rubypics@aol.com. Also, after attending an event, everyone is
welcome to write a short paragraph about it in an email to Debbie with your pictures.

18-19 cars attended the Bowling Alley Parking Lot Event in February. The next one will be March 16.
We will start up the Clean Car Award again next month after Daylight Savings Time starts.

Donna talked about the Elks Club in Buena Park wanting to host our car show there again. We will
have a car show this year, but we need to get going on it ASAP. We need to confirm a date with Joe
Orrico that doesn’t conflict with any other NCCC events. DJ said that Connell Chevrolet will donate
money for our car show again. We will have a car show meeting on Tuesday, March 19 at 6pm before
our Board Meeting.

Elections:

Russ Hill was elected as a new Board Member at our last board meeting.

Sherry nominated Jeanne Prescott to take over the Recording Secretary position. A vote was taken and
there was no opposition.

There was discussion about attending the 4™ of July parade we participated in last year. All are in favor
of participating again this year.

There were four $15.00 winners for the Raffle and prizes.

Dinner raffle was won by Vicki Kump.

Yummy goodies were provided by Karen DeBartolomeis, Laura Schavone and Debbie Ruby.
Meeting was adjourned at 8:18pm.

Respectfully submitted by,

Debbie Ruby
Recording Secretary



